## - 1 -

## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

July 7th 2022

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this special meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. Trustee VanBuren was absent. All other trustees and fiscal officer (FO)were present. This meeting is being held to further discuss fire levy.

<u>Visitors:</u> Chris Helser (Hopewell), Mike Bailey (Hopewell), Tom Roberts (National Trails), Mike Wilson (Licking Township), Shannon Duval

Trustees and fire department discussed the need to change the fire levy to generate more funds. All agreed it would be better to have a larger levy and permanent so the township residents are voting on a levy every year. It was decided that 3 mil would be enough.

Trustee Mack made a motion to place a 3 mil continuing levy on the ballot, to begin collection as soon as possible. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. All in favor. The township will let the current 1 mil levy drop and replace it with the 3 mil.

Fire departments will help spread the word about the levy.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. With business complete, the board adjourned at 7:42 pm

Ben Hupp-President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren-Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer